Frequently Asked Questions - New Residence Halls
When do the applications open for the new halls?

e The application for the residence halls and on-campus apartments opens at 8
a.m. on January 27, 2025. There is a $100 application fee and $150 deposit
for the halls. The apartments application fee is $75.

Where do | apply?

e Students must be accepted to the University of Wyoming before they can
apply for housing. They can find the application on our website here and
students will login with their UW credentials.

What are the rates for 2025-20267?

e The Board of Trustees will verify rates for 2025-26 in January. You can expect
a slight increase in the rates that are posted on the website. The Board is
exploring different rates for the new halls.

How do you decide on who lives in the new dorms?

e Rooms will be automatically assigned based on responses provided in the
housing application. Factors such as preferred room type, selected Living
Learning Community (LLC), and requested roommate preferences, and
completed application date play a key role in the assignment process.

My freshman wants a single room in the new halls, how can we guarantee that
they will get one?

e Single rooms are not guaranteed in any residence hall. However, students
can request a single room to be placed on a waiting list when they fill out their
housing application. Single rooms are prioritized for returning students,
individuals with approved accommodations, and Resident Assistants (RAs).
Any remaining single rooms are offered to students on the waitlist.

Is there any priority given to honors students?

e Honors students will indicate that they are part of the Honors College on their
application. Honors students have the opportunity to live in the Tobin House.
If they choose to not live in the Tobin House, they will be assigned to one of
the Residence Halls based on their application preferences.

Who moves to South Hall at the semester break?


https://www.uwyo.edu/LIVING/index.html

e Students who live in Mclintyre Hall will move to South Hall for the Spring 2026
semester.

Other Information:

All students living in the halls are required to have a meal plan.

Students must go through the transportation department for parking permits.
Students are encouraged to upload their photos prior to move in.

North Hall will open for the Fall semester of 2025.

The new Dining Center will be located in North Hall.

South Hall will be open for Spring semester.

Students will have access to the community kitchens in the new halls.



